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The proposed project would involve construction and operation of a new groundwater treatment facility for treatment of 
perchlorate and other groundwater contaminants at the existing Well 205 site. Under the project, Well 205 would be 
reactivated, and all existing facilities would remain in place. Groundwater pumped from Well 205 would proceed through 
pre-filters, granular activated carbon (GAC) vessels, ion exchange (IX) vessels, and chemical injection before connecting 
to an existing water distribution pipeline on the project site The project would not increase the production capacity of Well 
205, and consistent with previous operating conditions, Well 205 would be equipped to produce up to 2,700 gallons of 
groundwater per minute from the Saugus Formation of the Santa Clara River Valley Groundwater Basin. The project 
would treat up to 4,360 acre-feet per year of groundwater. The new treatment facility would consist of a chemical 
building, water tanks, pumps, and treatment equipment alongside existing facilities at the site. Construction of the new 
groundwater treatment facility would occur between mid-2023 and mid-2024. Maintenance of the proposed project would 
include regular backwashing, replacement of filtration media, and routine performance monitoring and sampling. 
Maintenance staff would visit the project site daily, 365 days per year. Regular and routine maintenance activities would 
not include any ground-disturbing activities.

The project would result in potentially significant effects to biological resources, cultural resources, paleontological 
resources, hazards and hazardous materials, hydrology and water quality, tribal cultural resources, and wildfire. 
However, implementation of the following mitigation measures was determined in the IS-MND to reduce these project 
effects to less-than-significant levels:
- BIO-1 (General Best Management Practices)
- BIO-2 (Nesting Birds)
- CR-1 (Cultural Resources Sensitivity Training)
- CR-2 (Unanticipated Archaeological Resources)
- GEO-1 (Paleontological Resources Monitoring)
- HAZ-1 (Hazardous Materials Management and Spill Control Plan)
- HAZ-2 (Fire Prevention Measures)
- HWQ-1 (Erosion Control and Stormwater Pollution Prevention)
- TCR-1 (Native American Monitoring)
- TCR-2 (Archaeological/Cultural Resource Document Submittal)
- TCR-3 (Native American Consultation)



continued

If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

None.
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